ANZACPE 24th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Minutes
Part 1 Monday September 15th at 2p.m 2014.
          Foothills Conference Centre Mooroolbark Vic
1. Welcome: Eric Cave
1.1 Greetings: Allison Whitby, Wendy MacKay, Roy Alexander, David Stark, Evan Sherard, Amy Finiki and Barbara Howard due to ill-health
1.2  Attendance: Eric Cave, John McAlpine, David Glenister, Jenni Wegener, Sue Westhorp, Bernadette Wurlod, Margie Virgin, John Virgin, Jeff May, Alan Galt, Barbara Hall, Dan Murphy, Noela Fanshawe, Ian Bayliss, Les Underwood, Dianne Bertolino, Gillian Henderson, Gwen Vale, Karen Risson, Shirley Nash, Jo Noble, Rosaleen Rudd, Ken Shakespeare, Cheryl Selvage, Val Riches, Helena Naif, Helen Squire, John Hewitson, Peter Powell, Jenny Washington, Rosemarie Say, Julie O’Brien, Cathy Brown, David Larsen, Kath Maclean, Rosalind Sims, Jenny Washington, Stephen Delbridge, Anne Wieczerek, Robynne Malone, Heather Robinson, Michelle Benjamin, Judith Peterkin, Liz Dyson, Thich Thong Phap, Paul Hurst, Josephine ???
2. Apologies: Roy Alexander, Val Henderson, Allison Whitby, Joan Dellaway, Noel Tiano, Nerida Terrill, Judith Dunbar, Wendy McKay, Tom Rose, Paul Heuston, Bob Kempe, Peter Williams, Heather Somerville. Andrew Somerville, Morris Bastian
Moved Helen Squire

Seconded Margie Virgin

2.1 Memorial Minute for Rev Don Prince 
Jo Noble spoke of her association with Don Prince both professionally as she participated in many CPE units with him and also personally as he supported her family at a time of profound loss. Jo was honest in her recollection of Don as feisty and not always easy going. He had a passion for social justice. Jo named him as a prince in his own right. Don was a family man, conducting so many weddings and funerals. One never knew what Don was going to say – he was known for his ‘Donism’s’. He was great with colleagues, the CPE process, collegiality and networking. Don is greatly missed by his many colleagues, in particular Roy Alexander. ANZACPE acknowledges the contribution make by Rev Don Prince.
2.2 Memorial Minute for Sr Mary Farrell RSM.

A Sister of Mercy for 65 years, Mary Farrell was a supervising member of ASPEA Inc & ANZACPE, and a Sister of Mercy.

After teaching in schools for several years, Mary responded to a request for ministry assistance interstate. En route to NSW, a car accident left the driver dead and Mary with significant back injury which required much surgery, long rehabilitation and lifelong repercussions for her health. 

Eventually Mary recovered enough to do CPE at INSTEP, 

became a supervisor and member of staff before becoming the Director of INSTEP, a position she held for many years. 

Mary was known to be a strong woman, a dedicated and often tough supervisor.

In her retirement Mary lived at the Churches of Christ Theological College in Mulgrave proving to be a wise mentor and guide for both faculty and students. She also provided weekly pet therapy to an Aged Care Facility with her much loved dog.

Mary returned to her home town of Shepparton where she had been raised with her 14 siblings and eventually into hostel care. Mary died peacefully and quietly on 20th August 2014.

ANZACPE acknowledges the contribution made by Sr Mary Farrell. 

Julie O'Brien

Moved by Dan Murphy

Seconded Noela Fanshawe 
2.3 Confirmation of Previous Minutes of 23rd AGM 2013
Moved by Eric Cave
Seconded by 

3. Correspondence:
We received a moving letter via email from Roy Alexander on 
August 11th: 

Dear Gillian

I am aware of experiencing mixed feelings in writing this letter.   Since 1989 I have attended the annual ANZACPE Conference – apart from a couple of years in the 1990’s. Meeting with my ANZACPE colleagues each year has been an incredibly important event in my annual calendar. I have valued highly the challenge, stimulation, collegiality and, above all, the friendship of so many people in the organisation over so many years.

This year I will not be at the conference. Marianne and I will be taking time out in the USA – visiting with family, and doing some travel to national parks in Utah. For a number of reasons this is the most suitable time to go to the USA and, in choosing this, it means I will not be at the ANZACPE Conference.

I am looking forward to being in the States but aware of my sense of loss at missing the conference.

I write to wish you well as you gather together. Please convey my greetings to conference members, and my apologies for not being present for the AGM.

I hope to attend the 2015 conference, which may well be my last ANZACPE Conference, as it is unlikely I will be seeking re-accreditation. However, that is a long time away.

At the conference last year, here in Auckland, we received an apology from Don Prince – our colleague, and my close friend for 50 years. Shortly after that conference Don was diagnosed with cancer and, as many of the people in ANZACPE will know, Don died on March 31. I, along with many others, miss him greatly. No doubt conference members will remember him during your time together.

My warm greetings to all.

Arohanui

Roy Alexander

4. Business Arising
Dan Murphy (ASPEA) gave an update of conversations with the University of Divinity. They are going through the accreditation process and rules. Credit for CPE is informally in place. Requirements for educators of CPE to have an MA in research. Engaged with a committee from University pointing out comparatively CPE and a graduate subject. The University saw the amount of written work involved. The University had claimed that they couldn’t give 2 units because CPE is not academic. Dan was able to point out convincingly that Reflective practice is learning. University of Divinity will now give 2 subjects for a unit of CPE and at post graduate level. All ASPEA Supervisory Members will be acknowledged as staff and welcome to attend meetings and professional development.

John McAlpine is currently in the midst of discussions with a college in NZ and he will take Dan’s success back to NZ. Both ASPEA and ANZACPE are appreciative of Dan’s invaluable contribution.
5. Reports 

 President’s Report
Revd Eric Cave President’s Report ANZACPE Conference 2014.

Go out into the world. Find what is best worth doing as God shall lead you. Work at it reverently and carefully. Everything, big or little, has in it the substance of eternal glory. 









Herbert Kelly ssm.

My memory returns to the successful conference held last year in New Zealand with addresses by Rosemary Dewerse drawing upon her book Breaking Calabashes.  Walks along the beach, meeting new folk, taking part in the Maori welcome.  All so significant it seems to me. A precious time.  Then a few months later to learn first of the illness and then later the death of a colleague and friend came as a shock.

Don has been part of our supervisory fellowship for many years, taking his place on committees of review and providing valuable insight and wisdom to our conferences.

To learn recently that Roy Alexander Don’s long time friend would not be attending the conference this year has added an extra note to this conference, causing me to ponder the years that have past and to wonder what lies ahead.

Recently the now retired Bishop of Tasmania observed the thirty second anniversary of his consecration with a communion service at our house in Fern Tree. This was to provide the opportunity for Lyn’s parents to attend as Lyn’s mother now lives with Parkinson’s Disease. Lyn’s father was the Assistant Bishop at the time hence the reason for being there.  In Tasmania we are all related.  I asked the bishop what he thought were the greatest achievements of his episcopacy and he named amongst them the creation of a professional hospital chaplaincy with establishment of CPE within the State.  It was with his permission that I was able to become a member of this Association and experience the friendships and see the growth and development unfolding as year gave way to year.

This year has been no exception.  Member Association reports will speak of accreditations and re-accreditations that have occurred since last we met.  Of significance was the trip to Perth that Allison and I made at the beginning of the year to undertake the review of The CPE Centres at Royal Perth Hospital, and St John of God Subiaco.

Taking part in David Larsen’s re-accreditation review in Melbourne as well as Reviews for Peter Williams and Bob Kempe were highlights for me. 

Perhaps though the accreditation of Paul Hueston as Pastoral Supervisor is a crowning glory for Tasmania. This is not about me or about that magnificent Island State the Jewell in Australia’s crown, rather it is about us as an Association that has fostered excellence and sought for the best, believing that it is worth doing. 

 On Thursday and Friday, Jenni Wegener will lead a team of CPE educators offering once again Education in Supervision.  Encouraging supervisors in formation to work at this task reverently and carefully. Challenging participants to find what is best worth doing.

Margie will present a Professional Standards report that speaks to the ongoing observance of Standards that bind us together as an Association.

It is possible to lose sight of the whole when we are immersed in that part of the CPE world that we inhabit. Coming together once again gives opportunity to lift our eyes and see the richness of our Association and thank our Creator who has called us into this fellowship.  May we continue to be blessed in our endeavour?

Thank you.

Eric Cave

Moved Eric Cave

Seconded Ian Bayliss

Carried
Secretary’s Report

The Executive have met together for a Teleconference and twice at this conference. The majority of Executive members were able to participate. 

I am grateful to both Eric and the other members of the Exec for their support and understanding as I learn the ropes of this role. 

I am thankful for technology that not only allows us to be in contact via email across states and the ditch but also the marvel of the teleconference that enables us to be together as an Executive across the miles.

A plus this year has been the significant reduction in the cost of the teleconference thanks to Eric’s knowhow with such things.

If anyone knows of an app that enables minutes to be electronically taken at an Exec mtg – that would help me immensely.  

Gillian Henderson
Outcomes of the Executive Meeting September 13th and 14th at 2 pm and 2.45pm respectively

All Executive members were present with Judith Peterkin now the representative for ACPEWA with John Hewitson’s move to Darwin.

ANZACPE Standards for Level III 

The following Proposal is trying to standardise the assessment review process. This is further expression of unification  

Notice of proposal:

That ANZACPE extend the Review committee processes through the Professional Standards committee to include ANZACPE Level III Standards.

That a sub committee of the professional standards be formed.

That the chair of the professional standards invite 3 members and convene a 2 day review of the Level III Standards of each Member Association with the purpose of formulating Level III Standards for ANZACPE Reviews. 

Travel and accommodation expenses for the 2 day Review to be financed by ANZACPE – to the cost of 3 airfares and 3 nights accommodation.

That a draft of the ANZACPE Levell III Standards be presented to each of the Member Associations. 

That the Professional Standards then report back to the 2015 ANZACPE Conference AGM.

Moved Cathy Brown

Seconded Les Underwood

Carried

Nominations Due: Vice President, Professional Standards Chair, registrar.

All of these items to be addressed in the AGM reports.

I have come to value and appreciate the spirit of ANZACPE, its past and present and I look forward to continued connection with you in the future.

Moved Gillian Henderson

Seconded Barbara Hall 

Carried
Treasurer’s Report

Possibility of using Skype for Exec meetings, rather than a teleconference. 

How much are we prepared to offer ICPCC to assist another to attend the conference? 

Insurance Review: Cathy to check with her advisor as to whether we need to make any changes with our insurance provider. 

Moved Cathy Brown

Seconded Ken Shakespeare

Carried

Registrar’s Report

ANZACPE directory is now available electronically

Reports from Member Associations included at the end of these minutes.

ASPEA; Jenni Wegener 

TASPE; Eric Cave

SANTACPE; Les Underwood

ACPEWA; Judith Peterkin.

Closure of Part 1 of AGM at 5.10pm
Part 2 Wednesday September 17th at 11am 2014
6. Diana Goss Award

There were 4 entries and the Committee were pleased to be in the position to make an award this year to Ian Bayliss. Ian read his essay at this time and it was well received. It will be available on our website.

ANZACPE is encouraging growth in the ability to write for publication by inviting Member Associations to take this up with their own members.  

7. REPORTS continued and included at end of these minutes.
QICPE; Noela Fanshawe
NSWCPE; Peter Powel

Professional Standards; Margie Virgin

Chair, Professional Standards

This year has been unusual for our committee, indeed for ANZACPE in that there has only been one request for a review committee – that of the accreditation review for Gwen Vale from NSWCCPE, held at this Conference. Two other people had made approaches but withdrew before committees were arranged, and one re-accreditation committee was cancelled due to unfortunate and unforseen circumstances. In the case of the latter, the candidate was happy to pay the ANZACPE administration cost. My thanks to those who were willing to offer their time and experience to their colleagues at their time of review; Alan Galt, Jenny Washington, Ken Shakespeare, Julie O’Brien and Peter Williams. Thank you also for the understanding of those whose plans were changed due to the late cancellation of a Committee.

I’m aware that some of our member associations are diligent in reviewing their own Standards for accreditation. Some either require that their supervisors present for accreditation using the respective member association Standards, or offer them a choice between those or the ANZACPE Standards. The Professional Standards committee continues to update the Standards at each Conference and has brought to the Executive several recommendations to be pursued. These include the addition of the Role and Responsibility of review committee members; changes to the use of the Presenter’s report; a requirement that candidates include a copy of their member association standards and code of ethics with their review materials; and inclusion of all member associations in regard to Education in Supervision reports as required by their respective association. We are also in the process of establishing a small working party to review Level III – Clinical Pastoral Educator standards across member associations and to consider whether ANZACPE has a future role at this accreditation level. 

At the 2013 Conference our committee was also asked to address several other issues, namely:

· a comparison of the language used for the different supervisory levels across our member associations. The committee recognises the ongoing healthy discussion which this subject attracts and supports the individual differences which are congruent with CPE philosophy. We suggest that where clarity is required both terms be used. The prepared document which explains the equivalence of different terms will be available on the ANZACPE website.

· a comparison of the breakdown of the 400 hours required for accreditation. All member associations require the 400 hours minimum. However, again the committee upholds the individual interpretation of each association, and also that of CPE Centres within each association to creatively work with this standard. Member association websites could provide this individual information for those who want to make comparisons.

· a Code of Ethics for ANZACPE. The committee has met several times at this Conference and has continued to make good progress with a code of ethics and grievance procedure. The plan is to continue this work by email; bring a draft to the Executive by email during the year, which when it is approved by them will become an interim code of ethics to be endorsed at the 2015 Conference.

In conclusion I wish to thank your representatives on the Professional Standards committee: Judith Peterkin, Jenni Wegener, Eric Cave, Barbara Howard, Kath Maclean and David Larsen without whom none of this work could happen. This will be my last Conference and I want to express my warmest appreciation to all of you who have been part of one of the most significant journeys of my life.

Margie Virgin
Chair, Professional Standards Committee.
ICPCC 
Jenni Wegener
Proposal – that 10% of what we have on our books at the close of the AGM go to assist someone to attend the ICPCC Conference who would otherwise not be able to attend. Applications would go to the ICPCC Exec. This would occur every 4 years. 

ICPCC Conference

Workshop leaders – follow link. (Dates have closed but would probably still be able to register). Keep informed via link to San Francisco. 
Julie O’Brien noted that the Parliament of Religions is on at the same time in Salt Lake City. 

Moved Jenni Wegener

Seconded Peter Powell

Carried

6. Business arising and notices of motion
Vote of thanks to be recorded for Val Henderson as retiring Registrar
Vote of thanks to be recorded for Margie Virgin as retiring Professional Standards Chair.

Jenny Washington offered helpful information regarding the ANZACPE website. 

Suggestions were as follows;

To change ‘State’ to the names of the Member Associations. 
On side put state names and NZ. Jenny Washington has the contact information. Click on webmaster. Goes to Cheryl Byrd
Would like a username

Why not have a Directory on Member Association’s websites. 

www.anzacpe.org

7. 
Elections of Officers

Vice President – Judith Peterkin nominated by Eric Cave, seconded by Gillian Henderson
Professional Standards Chair – Jenny Washington, nominated by Margie Virgin, seconded by John McAlpine

Registrar – Dan Murphy nominated by Gillian Henderson, seconded by Jenni Wegener.


Closure of Part 2 of AGM

Reports from Member Associations

ASPEA; Bernadette Wurlod
Executive: We have a number of new members on the Executive and we have worked well together identifying our roles and taking up responsibilities.  The website has taken on a new look and is continually being updated thanks to Sue Westhorpe our Secretary and Andrew Somerville Treasure who take care of this.

As a president from Regional Victoria our first meeting for the year was held in Geelong which enabled travelling to be shared.  We also had a meal together which has offered some hospitality to one another as we began another year.  We hope to do this at the beginning of each year.

A subcommittee of the Executive took up with enthusiasm the task of planning for our ANZACPE Conference.  Much time and effort has been fruitful and we can be proud of the way we have worked particularly at a distance when communication can be more of a challenge.  However, we did it!!!  

Membership continues to be strong however; we are concerned that a number of members have dropped off.  We have been conscious of offering education to members (as well as those involved in CPE) through our Twilight Seminars and successfully held three this year.

The topics included 

· Russell Armstrong (Registrar) and Pastoral Practitioner offered his experiences and research on “Dignity Therapy.”

· “Empathy and Affirmation in Supervision”, Presented by David Manks Clinical Supervisor and Psychologist from Geelong.

· Eco-Spirituality – Jan Morgan and Andy Calder have supervised CPE programs with this emphasis through the John Paver CPE Centre.

Professional Development in Supervision was organised by Jenni Wegener through the Australasian Association of Supervision (AAOS) and the focus was on “Shame and Power in Supervision,” facilitated by Nicky Lock, a Counsellor, Therapist and Clinical Supervisor.  Nicky runs the Master of Arts in Pastoral Counselling, School of Theology, and Charles Sturt University.

Supervisory Peer Group: has continued with numbers increasing.  Carina Lobo Vice President is coordinating these gatherings which are developing into a supportive network for supervisors at all levels.

As well as bringing supervisory experiences two books that have been reviewed have been “Integrity: The Courage to meet The Demands of Reality.”  Henry Cloud and “ Art of Clinical Supervision: A Pastoral Counselling Perspective,” Barry K. Estadt (Ed); John R. Crompton (Ed); Melvan Blancette (Ed).

The Registration and Certification Committee 

Standard 1 has been updated (Level 1)

Standard 2 (Advanced) is in process of being updated.  Changes to Standard 3, Provisional Pastoral Supervisor have been finalised. Thanks to members of the R & C for their hard work and commitment to the professional standards update..  

Aspea Code of Ethics has been under review and is near completion.

Accreditation and Review of Accreditation Committees 
Committees have been held for accreditation and review of accreditation

· Helen Squire Clinical Pastoral Supervisor Review

· Carina Lobo Pastoral Supervisor Review

· Anne Wieczorek commencement as Provisional Pastoral Supervisor

University of Divinity (previously Melbourne College of Divinity) together with David Dawes and Jenni Wegener from Aspea, Heather Tan Spiritual Heath Victoria (SHV) and Alan Niven (Stirling College) have met to further clarify:

· The relationship between CPE and formal study within UD

· The position description of the CPE Liason Officer to effectively meet the needs of UD, CPE providers and participants.

· The presented draft outlines of CPE 1 (Aspea Level 1) and CPE 2 (Aspea Advance) unit according to UD templates required for subject approval.

Bernadette Wurlod

President

TASPE; Eric Cave

TASPE held its inaugural AGM in October 2013 and will hold its first AGM following the ANZACPE Conference. 

As an Association we were pleased to affirm Paul Hueston’s Accreditation as a Pastoral Supervisor/Level I.

Two units of CPE in Hobart and a unit in Launceston and Burnie. The units contained a mix of faith groups. A Buddhist participant supervised by a Buddhist supervisor. Burnie - 3 in term 1 including a Nun (religious sister) and Term 2 inspired by a more mystical eclectic faith. 

Ministry placements were at RHH, Burnie Hospital, Risdon Prison and Aged Care facilities. 

Eric noted the transformative nature of human relationships. He is hopeful that L’Arche will be offered as a placement

Formation of BCTC (Buddhist Contemplative Care) and its association with and support of TASPE.

SANTACPE; Les Underwood

This has been another wonderful year for CPE Centres. Jeff May was accredited at Level II at last years conference, Bob Kempy and Peter Williams were accredited as CPE Educators during the year and we have 1 provisional CPE Educator in John Hewitson (nomadic educator) There is Jeff May, Peter Ryan, Margie Virgin and Les Underwood and now Liz Dyson and Malone in acting positions. In total there are 12 Religious.

The SANTACPE Code of Conduct has been updated. Part of this process was to clarify what it means to be a member.

Margie Virgin retires this year. She is a true embodiment of what CPE is all about, in particular noting her skills, patience and hospitality. A standing ovation and applause for Margie followed this affirmation. SANTACPE are appreciative that Margie will remain a mentor and continue to attend their meetings.

Les added very sincere words of thanks to Jenni Wegener and Allison Whitby for their attendance in SA to support consultants. Without them the journey would be extremely difficult. And also to Eric for making up the committee. They did it extremely well. Les felt a sense of loss that Allison was not at the conference. They’ve always been there. The gift of those from NZ

ACPEWA; Judith Peterkin.

1. ACPEWA Management Committee 

1.1 At the February 2014 AGM the following were elected to the ACPEWA Management Committee:

President: Michelle Benjamin

Vice President: Vacant  

 Secretary: Cheryl Meta  

Treasurer: Teresa Beauglehole.

Members: Barbie Brand; Judith Peterkin; Geraldine Taylor, Sheldrin D’Rozario, Patricia Kelly
Resignations: Wendy McKay

1.2 Membership:

Ordinary members:   
34

Associate members:
1

2014 Student members 
5

Supervisory members: 
6

1.3 Supervisory Status of ACPEWA Supervisors
Currently there are 6 ACPEWA Supervisors accredited at the following levels: one Acting Level 111, one Level 11, three Acting Level 11, and one Acting Level 1.

1.4 “Education in Supervision” workshops
All ACPEWA Supervisors are seeking on-going education and formation as CPE supervisors. ACPEWA values the commitment of their CPE Supervisors in their engagement with  “Education in Supervision workshops” run by other CPE Associations in addition to the Workshop conducted at Sir Charles Gairdner Hospital in November 2013, with John Hewitson as Acting Educator and Jenni Wegener as Education Consultant.  

1.5 Continuing Education for Members and Workshops:   

Since the last ANZACPE AGM ACPEWA has held 4 meetings for members: November 30th 2013: Dr David Cohen “Expressing our Sorrows – Shaping the Spirit”; March 24: Bernadette Wurlod “How our Story informs our Supervision: Insights for Supervision of Pastoral Practice; April 10th –co-hosted with SCA - Army Chaplain Rob Sutherland “Healing the Spiritual Wounds of Combat”; May 12th Dr Karin Strehlow “The Effects of CPE on Primary Relationships”.

1.6 Presentation of CPE Certificates 

One or two representatives of ACPEWA have attended and presented CPE Certificates at the following graduation ceremonies:

November 21 2013: combined graduation for two CPE units at RPH

November 28 2014: SJOG Bunbury – over 80 people attended – Heads of Churches Church and University representatives as well as hospital management 

 January 31 2014: RPH

June 5 2014: SJOG Subiaco

July 23rd 2014: RPH

ACPEWA’s involvement in the graduation has led to significant church and hospital personnel becoming more informed of the CPE Learning Objectives in the education of chaplains and pastoral workers. 

1.7 Achievements in the last 12 months: 

There have been many achievements this year including:

1. ACPEWA arranged and conducted a re-accreditation process for the two ACPEWA CPE Centres in February 2014.  We thank ANZACPE Executive and for Ms Allison Whitby and Rev’d Eric Cave for their contributions and leadership

2. An accredited Education in Supervision Workshop conducted by John Hewitson  with Jenni Wegener as the Consultant November 2013  

3. Continuation of supervisory CPE training with support of ANZACPE Level III Supervisor/s

4. Support for regional CPE 

5. Support for the appointment of a new CPE Director for RPG CPE Centre in January 2015

6. Academic credit from University of Notre Dame Australia for Level I CPE units and advanced credit for certification of Level I and Level II Learning outcomes and for each level of CPE Supervisory Accreditation (not Acting)

7. Revision of CPE Learning Objectives, Learning Outcomes, and Standards for Entry to Supervisory CPE, Acting Level I CPE Supervisor status and Level II CPE Supervisor

2. Work of the ACPEWA R & C: 
The Committee has had another busy year that has included:

· Granting Rev’d Dr Dianne Bertolino Acting Level II Supervisor status

· Ad Hoc Committee to certify Completion of Level I CPE Learning Outcomes

3. Work of the two CPE Centres: 

The Supervisors from the two CPE Centres have combined to conduct four “Taste and See” sessions for persons interested in participating in CPE with a total of 44 persons attending.  

RPH – Royal Perth Hospital Clinical Pastoral Education Centre Report from Rev’d John Hewitson, Director of RPH CPE Centre

Highlights:

· The appointment of Michael Hertz as RPG CPE Centre Director as from January 1st 2015.  Michael's appointment brings to an end, visa willing, a long process over 6 years of seeking a new Centre Director. Michael has experience in church and institutional pastoral ministry, is an experienced CPE supervisor and sits on ACPE accreditation and certification committees.  He has a particular responsibility to train supervisors.  Michael will be accompanied by his partner Kurt.   
· The reaccreditation of the Centre in February 2014 by ACPEWA Inc.  We thank Allison Whitby and Eric Cave for their contribution.
· Michelle Benjamin continuing to work as the Associate Supervisor and offering three units this year.  
· Students continuing to seek CPE from diverse cultural and faith backgrounds including one student from the Muslim tradition.
· An Education in Supervision conducted by Jenni Wegener in November 2013 held at Sir Charles Gairdner Hospital with four participants
· Supporting the potential of a CPE unit to be held at Sir Charles Gairdner supervised by Rev Dr Dianne Bertolino.
· The ongoing growth of the Supervisory Learning Circle with participants from Geraldton, Bunbury, Bentley Health Centres, Perth, Murdoch and from home and offices.  This is made possible by use of Telehealth and the assistance of Royal Perth Hospital IT specialists.
· Dr Karin Strehlow from Murdoch University submitting the research paper for publication, having developed the paper following last year’s presentation at the ANZACPE Conference. We await the outcome.
· Five CPE Units with a total of 23 students have participated in various types of CPE units: 18-20 weeks part time; intensive unit consisting of four blocks of three days including distance supervision; full time CPE units. Of these units, 21 students participated in Level I CPE and 2 participated in Level II CPE. (12 months August 1st 2013 – July 31st 2014) 
· Five people applied for supervisory formation internships with two starting in 2014. 

· Discussions are in process with the Resource Industry about the possibility of RPH providing a CPE unit for FIFO pastoral workers.  

John concludes: I thank Associate Professor John Buchanan, chair of the RPH CPE management committee and the members of the committee; Michelle Benjamin, Associate Supervisor; Ken Devereux, Acting Coordinator Pastoral Care Services and RPH Chaplains; and Stephanie White, administrator CPE Centre for their support and assistance during this transitional year.  Without this support, I would not have been able to function as the CPE Centre Director in this part time role. I trust the Centre will have renewed energy to build on the base laid and contribute creatively and in new ways within WA and in ANZACPE.  John Hewitson, RPH CPE Centre Director   

SJOGHC WA –The St John of God WA CPE Centre report from Mrs Bernadette Wurlod 

Highlights:

· We acknowledge Rev John Hewitson for his contribution to the SJOG CPE in WA as Director until December 31st 2013. John’s work has enabled CPE to continue to run both in the metropolitan and regional area of Bunbury.  John continues to provide ongoing supervision within the SJG WA network. 

· Mrs Bernadette Wurlod commenced as Acting Centre Director for the WA CPE Centre on the 1st of January 2014. Bernadette continues to work as the Director for the Victorian CPE Centre and now has oversight for the SJOG CPE Centres nationally.  In WA, Bernadette works within the ACPEWA CPE standards.  

· Wendy McKay (Acting Level II) has coordinated two part time CPE programs during 2014 and Pat Kelly (Acting Level 1) has co-supervised in a part time CPE program in 2014. Pat lives in Bunbury which requires three hours’ drive to Perth to supervise in the program and she is commended for her commitment.

· In February 2014, the SJOG CPE Centre was re-accredited as an ACPEWA accredited CPE Centre on the recommendation of the site team Mrs Allison Whitby, Rev. Eric Cave (from ANZACPE) and Associate Professor Dr Glenn Morrison from University of Notre Dame Australia.  The site team acknowledged the work of Mrs Eleanor Roderick, Mrs Bernadette Wurlod, Ms Wendy McKay and Mrs Pat Kelly for their commitment to CPE in WA. 

· SJOGHC CPE Centre and University of Notre Dame Australia have signed a Memorandum of Understanding in regard to academic credit and advanced academic credit for units of Level I CPE and advanced academic credit for Certification of CPE Learning Outcomes and Supervisory CPE Accreditation. 

· Since the last ANZACPE conference: 8 CPE interns successfully complete a unit of CPE, some have returned for a second unit. We currently have four interns completing a course to finish on December 18, 2014. Bernadette Wurlod has been present in WA for Mid Term Evaluations and for Final Evaluations was present via video link up.  The last graduation service had 75 people attend including SJOG trustees and senior management leaders.  

· CPE and pastoral services have obtained high profile status during the year within the organisation at trustee, board, senior leadership group, divisional management group and the national  SJG managers of learning and development all with invitation to present the education model of CPE and work and care provision of pastoral services. 

· We have worked collaboratively with the RPH CPE Centre to run two joint teaching days. We are hopeful this new venture may continue in to the future. 

· We have run CPE information nights with 20 plus people attending each session. 

· There is an increase in those seeking to apply for CPE with SJG in 2014. We utilised video link up for the first time to allow the Acting Centre Director to be part of the interview processes. 

· We wish to notify our colleagues that Sr Elizabeth Murphy has now moved into permanent care within SJG, and her health has continued to deteriorate, she quietly celebrated her golden jubilee in July 2014 with her congregation and family.  Bernadette Wurlod Acting CPE Director for the SJOG CPE Centre WA  

ACPEWA thanks ANZACPE for their continuing collegiality and valuable contributions to the well-being of our CPE Association.

Rev’d Judith Peterkin

ACPEWA Representative to ANZACPE Executive

QICPE; Noela Fanshawe
NSWCPE; Peter Powel

In my first year as President of NSWCPE I have been struck by the excellence of our working committees. There is a healthy autonomy within the NSW College where committees get on with their tasks professionally and efficiently; Thank you.

Since the last AGM we have accredited four new Acting Level 1 supervisors

Marlene Hicken has been contracted to provide guidance on issues of ethics and conducted a workshop this year for the council and its Executive.

Professor Deborah Hunsinger will be our guest at the Russell Fowler memorial lecture as well as conducting additional workshops for the Christian Psychologist Interest Group (CAPIG) of the Australian Psychological Society (APS), two days in Sydney and in Newcastle.

During the year the Rev Alan Gault, one of our Senior supervisors was promoted to be on the Faculty of the Sydney College of Divinity.

On a sad note the CPE Centre at Royal North Shore Hospital was closed. We are grateful to Judith Dunbar for the excellent leadership she provided for so long and share her sense of loss of the Centre that led the way in developing CPE in NSW.

Two training weekends for Supervisors were conducted at Mulgoa, plus two training days. Approximately (not sure if this is meant to be 20 or 30 Peter) supervisors attend these training opportunities. The decision was made to charge Level II Supervisors who attend to share the costs. The Executive is still discussing the appropriate payments for our teaching supervisors that values their expertise, as well as respecting our budget.

I will now ask Jenny Washington to briefly outline the review of the curriculum.

I work with an excellent group of colleagues; however, as President, ‘stuff’ still ends up on my desk and I have spent time on a number of sensitive and confidential issues to facilitate the smooth running of the organization as well as attending to the needs of some people. We need to remember that supervisors are just people and as Shylock so poignantly says in Shakespeare’s ‘The Merchant of Venice’, “If you cut us doth we not bleed”.

To all of my colleagues, thank you, and may the year ahead leading up to the 2015 Conference in Sydney be exciting!

Peter Powel

NZACPE; 

John McAlpine 

During the year we:

1) hosted the ANZACPE Conference in Auckland, September 2013

2) affirmed the Level 2 Re-accreditation of Ian Bayliss and John McAlpine

3) offered CPE in seven different regions within New Zealand

4) continued to support 4 NZers who will be seeking Level 2 Accreditation within the next two years

5) conducted  an educational weekend for all our supervisors-in-training

6) considered how those of us who supervise at Acting Level 3 might support each other and learn from our supervisory experience

7) began a dialogue with Laidlaw College (former the NZ Bible College) re including CPE in their B.Theol Applied Pastoral Theology Degree

8) began collecting evidence-based data re the impact of CPE on CPE participants – data that is proving very useful when we are in conversation (re the worth of CPE) with providers of Pastoral/Spiritual Care and Theological Education faculties 

9) grieved the passing of Don Prince (22 August 1940 – 31 March 2014)

PAGE  
14

